
 

 

Senator the Hon. Katy Gallagher 
Minister for Women 
PO Box 6100 
Senate 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
 
9 June 2023 
 
 
Dear Minister 
 
RE: WOMEN’S ECONOMIC EQUALITY TASKFORCE ADVICE ON 26-WEEK PAID PARENTAL LEAVE SCHEME 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide advice on the Government’s reform to the Paid Parental 
Leave (PPL) scheme, and Minister Rishworth’s invitation to contribute to the Senate Inquiry into the 
potential impacts of the Commonwealth Paid Parental Leave Scheme on small businesses and their 
employees.  
 
Short term policy settings for a 26 week Paid Parental Leave Scheme 
  
The Women’s Economic Equality Taskforce has considered a range of inputs to inform this advice, 
including broad consultation across member networks, briefings from relevant government 
departments, and the commissioning of research from Professor Marian Baird and Associate 
Professor Elizabeth Hill, University of Sydney.  
  
A strong principle of our work has been to ensure that reforms maximise and support women’s 
economic equality and work to sustainably shift gender norms that currently result in a 
disproportionate unpaid care load and career disruption for women.  Specifically in relation to reform 
to Australia’s Paid Parental Leave scheme, we believe that it is important to ensure that there are 
incentives that will drive an increase in men’s uptake of Paid Parental Leave and care in the early 
years.  The evidence is clear that this is crucial to driving gender equality in Australia. However, 
consistent with the advice received from Professor Baird and Professor Hill, a 26-week PPL scheme 
does not allow enough time to quarantine a reserved period of leave for solo care by fathers/partners. 
This should be prioritised under a future 52-week scheme.  
  
In providing our advice, we note the current fiscal constraints, and the limitations of the existing 
funding envelope for the Paid Parental Leave scheme as outlined in Budget Paper 2 (October 2022-
23) of $531.6 million over four years and $619.3 million per year ongoing thereafter.  Our proposed 
settings seek to deliver the greatest impact for families and gender equality possible within the 
Government’s existing assumptions and cost modelling which sees Paid Parental Leave paid at 
minimum wage and taken within the first two years of a child’s life.  
  
While we retain strong expectations to see a much more generous and holistic Paid Parental Leave 
scheme introduced in Australia to meet international best practice and truly deliver on the 
Government’s own ambitions for gender equality, we recognise that short term policy settings must be 
finalised to enable legislation for the current scheme to be introduced for commencement in 2024.   
 
There are members of the Taskforce which support an extension of PPL to 52-weeks.  We therefore 
recommend that the government evaluate the benefits and impacts of such an extension.  This would 
consider the issues such as the economic costs and benefits, the impact on small business, and the 
career progression of women out of the workforce for 12-months, particularly when there remains a 
disparity in caring responsibilities. Our final report will detail the critical design elements of a long term 
and best practice 52-week Paid Parental Leave scheme for Australia.  








